
It is with great sadness that we share with you that Hank Hawver has passed away.  Hank was a past vice 
president of the Broome County Firefighters' Association, and a 29 year member of the Endwell Fire 
Dept.  Hank (aka "photo 31") was well known for his fire photography.  Over the last 30 years he has taken 
thousands of photos of fires, trainings, parades and other fire events throughout the county and shared them 
in the "Fire News", broomefire.com and with fire companies and their websites.  Hank was a great guy 
who will be missed not only for his excellent photographic eye, but for his great sense of humor.   
 
There will be a Memorial Service for Hank on Friday, June 29, 1:15 pm, at the Endwell fire station, 3508 
Country Club Road, Endwell.   Calling hours will be prior to the service starting at 11 am.  If you attend, please 
park and enter in the back of the station.   


